LUTHERAN CAMPUS MINISTRY TWIN CITIES SPRING 2020







Our Staff & Interns

Pastor Kate Reuer Welton Campus Pastor

Michelle Greene Administrative & Development

Michael Morris Musician

Bergen Nelson St Paul Outreach Intern

Dana Rademacher Hansen Program Associate

Jenna VonHoltum Student Assistant

Our Board of Directors

Stephanie Anderson
Mara Bowman
Peter Carlson Schattauer
Tim Gustafson
Molly Hawkins
Ken Horstman
Luke Jerviss
Barbara Lundblad, Secretary
Stanley Olson, Vice Chair
Kate Reuer Welton
Annelisa Steeber, Treasurer
Brian Swanson, Chair
Megan Thrasher
Kathryn A. Tiede

Tim Westermeyer

PASTOR'S REFLECTIONS

Dear Ones,

As I write this, the world is in a state of flux. Our economy is unstable, our hospitals preparing for an influx of patients, and everyone has gone inside. You all are no doubt self distancing - I pray that by the time you receive this newsletter, we're moving closer to understanding this virus and out of our isolation.

I also pray that this newsletter might be both balm and hope for you (which is my prayer for every letter I write to you where we tell stories of our ministry). It is full of stories of young people leading the way, finding new ways to connect with and love their neighbors, support one another, and draw near to God. In some ways, campus ministry is made for this moment. We're always being pulled outwards, into the community, to find new ways of connecting with people and proclaiming the good news of God's love and mercy.

In this season, that call is pulling us online into social media spaces – but in deeper, more consistent and creative ways than we have been before. We are gathering together for worship using Instagram Live – a space which allows for a musician to share the screen, and for students to interact with each other and me during worship – in all the ways that are familiar to them. They still ask good questions about scripture, offer prayers of the people, and joke around a lot during our announcements time. It's really quite beautiful.

At LCM we also work hard to nurture and support our student leaders - and they have again shown up to consider what it means to be church in this time and place. organized to reach out to their peers, checking in with friends and strangers to help ward off isolation, anxiety, and loneliness. hosting weekly small groups, much like they do on campus, but using an online tool called Zoom. And, they've recorded their sermons to be shared online at area congregations for LCM Sunday. They're modeling authenticity and curiosity in our online spaces, and they are being church where they are, reaching out to elders and finding ways to be of service in their local communities and within their families.

This pandemic experience will certainly be seared into our hearts for the remainder of our lives, and that is true for these young adults as well. In this uncertain time, we must walk with them, bearing witness to the love and mercy of Christ, as known through the creativity, warmth and good humor of an online Christian community.

As they grow in life and leadership in our church and world, we trust that they will take this experience with them, shaped and formed by it, and empowered to be co-Creators with God in building a newer, kinder, more just and merciful world.

Continued on page 3

LCM-TC WELCOMES NEW PROGRAM ASSISTANT!



We, at LCM-TC are proud and excited to introduce Dana Rademacher Hansen as our newest team member. She joined our staff as Program Associate in January.

Dana is a graduate of the University of Minnesota (Ski-U-Mah!) and brings deep knowledge of the institution, impressive social media prowess, her own young adulthood, and most importantly a fierce love of the Gospel. She is most excited to get to know all of the students and hear their stories, and to help share and spread God's expansive love on campus in new, creative ways.

Dana is married to John, dog and cat mom to Theo and Rosie, and is a lover of board games, tea, and yoga. She is currently enrolled at United Theological Seminary of the Twin Cities, pursuing her Master of Divinity as she discerns her path to rostered leadership in the ELCA.

As Program Associate, Dana coordinates the work we do to welcome and gather students, including our outreach, social media, service and justice, and community building work. This is no small task! Please join me in welcoming Dana into this thriving community.

THE LOVE OF GOD IN COMMUNITY

STUDENT REFLECTIONS by Grace R.

As a concept, "love," has always been foreign to me. As a child, I loved Valentine's Day - the cards and decorations and school lunch that included pink strawberry milk. I loved seeing the color pink all over, especially in the cold wintery weather of February but I didn't get it. I understood that love existed because of movies and that I was told that my family loved me, but love as a concept was always out of focus, alien, and foreign. When I was a smaller child, I believed everyone thought the way I didnot understanding complex emotions like love. Turns out, that's because I am autistic. My understanding of emotions was limited to happy and sad, and sometimes angry.

When I was 8 years old, I was taken to a strange doctor's office for two days of testing to see if I fell somewhere on the autism spectrum. I remember the neuropsychologist holding up pictures of people at a picnic, pointing at a person in the picture, and asking me what emotion they were feeling. I was at a loss. It was in that moment I realized that my experience of the world was different than everyone else's. I felt ashamed and scared.

At the time, the most recommended

treatment for high functioning autism like mine was "passing." Passing is a therapy where through counseling and medication, autistic people can appear to be neurotypical, and which assures people that nothing is "wrong with me". My family and I trusted the doctors - they were doing what they thought was best for me. I learned quickly to not put up a fight during treatment, as the doctors altered my personality and tailored my speech and physical mannerisms. If I didn't follow along, I would never achieve my goals. Anything that marked me as different was seen as broken and wrong. My fidgets were to be played with under my desk so no one else would see. I learned to blend in. I fell in line and became someone that I wasn't in order to appear less fundamentally broken. But deep inside, I felt empty - like I was wearing a mask.

By the end of high school, I realized I was not content "fitting in," but I did not know how to make a change. I didn't know who I was. When I came to college my freshman year, I maintained a very carefully designed personality so that I might be able to find friends at a big public university.

But, the moment I got plugged in at LCM, something changed. My walls started to come down, and I realized I

could be myself because other people were also practicing authenticity. The community at LCM taught me that I was deserving of love regardless of what was broken in me or not. I learned to become my true self, and I currently have a better understanding of who I am because of the welcoming love I received at LCM.

Recently, I realized that that the idea that I was broken at all was a complete fallacy. I thought my friends at LCM didn't care that I was broken, but in reality, I wasn't broken at all.

This was the moment my faith changed - I understood God's love and the word agape in true form. I was made perfect according to God's will. I am known completely and loved in every form by God. I was never broken, just different. And this difference was deliberately created by

Continued on page 3



CROSSING BOUNDRIES & BORDERS



In January, Lutheran Campus Ministry-Twin Cities traveled to Tucson, AZ to learn from and walk with people at the border. We were hosted by Pastor Mateo and Annette Chavez, and the people of San Juan Bautista; welcomed into their lives, and the lives of the people living and serving in Tucson. We were also fortunate to travel across the border in Nogales, MX, witness the work Fronteras Cruzando (a joint ministry of the ELCA and ECUSA), and meet migrants who were waiting for asylum hearings at the shelter.

Our group returned inspired by the abundant hospitality of our hosts, eager to continue to engage with the stories and lives of immigrants and asylum seekers, and advocate for a more just and merciful process for those seeking refuge.

As our students shelter in place, they're continuing this learning and relationship building via an online Zoom book group with the people of San Juan Bautista.

LCM-TC LAUNCHES NEW ENDOWMENT



In January, Dr. Donald H. Nelson made a generous gift to Lutheran Campus Ministry-Twin Cities. He graduated from the U of M school of Dentistry in 1957 and was an alum of LSA (Lutheran Student Association). The intent of his gift is to inspire generosity in alumni and others through the creation of the LCM-TC Endowment so that the ELCA can continue to be "On the Campus for Good." We are beyond grateful for Dr. Nelson's generosity and look forward to working together so that the Lutheran church will always have a thriving presence among the many young adults that will continue to gather at the University of Minnesota-Twin Cities. If you are interested in joining Dr. Nelson with a gift to LCM-TC's new Endowment, please contact pastorkate@umnlutheran.org.

PASTOR'S REFLECTIONS – continued from page 1



Last of all, as with your congregations and other non-profits, we are grateful for your generosity and support during this uncertain time. We rely on the generosity of you all to be church in the midst of this amazing group of young adults. Our work continues, and we are relying heavily on your generous financial support. If you have capacity to make a first-time gift, continue your giving or increase your gift if your work is stable, we are grateful.

God is always making us new, and this point in time is no different. My prayer for each of us, and for our church is that we emerge from this time ever grateful, creative, hopeful, and trusting. You will be in my prayers and LCM welcomes yours as well.

Peace to you, and good courage, Pastor Kate

LOVE OF GOD IN COMMUNITY - continued from page 2

God to make Their creation more perfect. This is agape. God's love for us made manifest. And because of my belovedness in the eyes of God, I am learning to love myself and all the differences that make me a unique and needed child of God.

Every day, I remind myself that I am beloved. That God looked at the mountains and the seas and the stars and decided that the world needed one of me too. That's how much God loves me. That's how much God loves every single one of us. This is the kind of love I never understood as a small child on Valentine's day, but God's love and the experienced in Christian community goes beyond Valentine's day, beyond culture, beyond individuals and permeates through our lives. We can rest in the fact that we are truly known and loved by God because of who we are, not in spite of this. And thanks be to God for that.

November 1, 2019 - March 31, 2020

We are grateful to the following individuals, organizations, and businesses for their gracious support of Lutheran Campus Ministry - Twin Cities. We apologize for any errors or omissions that may have inadvertently occurred. Please report them by emailing info@umnlutheran.org.

INDIVIDUALS

Hannah Aamot Sam Amodeo

David Anderson and John Garver

Stephanie Anderson Carol Anderson

Roger and Nita Anderson Forrest Anderson

Elizabeth Andress and Steve Solbrack Sarah Baker

James and Margo Bauck

Ann Beane Constance Beck

Geoffrey and Melissa Beebe Robert and Judy Benke

Blake Boeing Chris Bollenbach Stephanie Bowman Randall Brandt Sue Bratt

Siri and Thomas Braun Karen and Joseph Brehmer

Carol Brennan Richard Brundage

Shervl and Michael Burkhardt Rev. Jonathan Buuck and Ruth

Dalager-Buuck Rolf Carlsen Amy Carlson

Meghan and Joe Carlson Richard and Carolyn Carlson Heather and Dan Carlson

Daisy Carlson Paula Carlson

Peter Carlson Schattauer

Laura Castle Kalevi Chen

Brent Christianson ★❖ Michelle Christianson Delaney Churchwell

Paul Clark

Allison Cunningham James Dahlvang

Milton and Yvonne Datta Jon and Beth Davidann Frank and Suzanne Davis Charles and Jean Doane ★ Thomas and Ashley Dobberke

Bruce Eldevik

Terri and Chris Endres Byron and Donna Engen Rev. Lowell and Carol Erdahl

Paul Erdmann Al Erickson Fred Fell Heidi Ferris

Carol and James Flaten

Carolyn Folke

Harry and Polly Forse Randal Freitag Rev. Brad Froslee Andrew Gerdeen Ray and LaNae Giese Bryna Godar Michelle Greene Nina Guertin Tim Gustafson

Brian Hackerson and Emily

Hackerson Marion Handt

Dana Rademacher Hansen David Hansen and Karen Lilley

Perry Hanson Molly Hawkins Heather Hawkins Emily Hegland

Steve Hermann and Kristi Anderson

Brad Hilgenkamp Ken Horstman Luke Jerviss Lisa and Brian Jerviss Anna and Anders Johansson Anna and Rev. Hans Jorgensen Beth Kautz

Dale and Vernita Kennen Marcia and Lawrence Kiewel

Dwayne King Sarah and David Kise Iordan Kleist Jerry Knuth

Molly Krogstad Monica Lane Kyle and Patty Larsen Ben Lattimore

The Shirley Ledin Medin Foundation of the St. Paul and Minnesota

Foundation Samantha Lee Maryon and Harris Lee Madelin Lindahl

Nancy and Ralph Lindblad

Liz Lindgren Sophia Litkewitsch Pam Lonne Megan Luken

Barbara Lundblad and Nicole

Deborah Lutjen and Michael Bonello

Maria Markman

Richard and Laura Marusinec

Sarah Maslowski

Jane McBride and Rev. Jen Nagel

Laura McDowell

Russell and Rebecca McDowell ★

Amy Mentz Caleb Mever

Gary Miessler and Rebecca Benedict

Marla Miller Kelly Mork

Lisa and Merrill Morse Rodney Morseth Iames Muske

Jeremy Myers and Tracie Wahlberg

Dr. Donald H. Nelson Sandra Nelson Karen Nelson Bergen Nelson

Shari, John and Dakota Noel ★ Dr. Joseph and Marilyn Norquist Daniel Olson and Nancy Baker ★ ❖

Stanley and Nancy Olson ★

Judith Olson

Anna and Tim Ourada

Cheryl Persigehl and Jonathan Flak

Neil Peterson

James and Susan Peterson David and Ann Preus Marian Priest Doug Pulak Alan Rasmussen James Reichling

Bernard and Joan Reisberg

Danielle Renner Michael Reszler

Norbie and Barbara Reuer * Rev. Kate and Jim Reuer Welton &

Nathan Rich Iill Rode

Vern and Lesley Rylander Michael Schmitt Lindsey Schneider Tim Schroeder Eric Scott Scott Searl John Setterlund

Carolyn Silflow and Pete Lefebyre Rev. Lisa Simonsen and Dr. Larry

Deal

Wesley Skoglund

Jennifer and David Slagle Peck Sara and Alex Sneed Miller

Jonah Snyder Margaret Sorensen Cooper Sorvig Sara Spohr Margo Sprengeler Jody and Eliot Stadler Annelisa Steeber 💠 Gregory and Mary Steeber Mark and Ann Stenoien Sara and Chris Stensaas Leslie and Carolyn Svendsen Brian and Emily Swanson + Doug Hartmann and Teresa Swartz

Sara Taylor

Wayne Thomas Tellekson

Barb and Bob Thomasson Chris and Kathy Thomforde

C Blaine and Cynthia Thrasher Kathryn Tiede

Stephanie Turban John and Jennifer Urbanski Bob and Karen Veninga

Eric Vogel

Becky and Thomas von Fischer

Ienna Von Holtum David and Ianet Wall

Iulie Wall

Bonnie Weisenburger Gerald Weispfenning Aaron Werner Tim Westermeyer

Abigail and Benjamin Whalen

Connie White Delanev

Iessica White Brady Wilmer Eric and Michelle Witte

Libby Witte Laura Wyatt

Leslie and Mary Anne Young

GRANT FUNDERS

Lilly Endowment Inc. Luther Seminary

University of Minnesota, SSF

CONGREGATIONS & **ORGANIZATIONS**

Bethlehem Lutheran Church Christ Lutheran Church

Grace University Lutheran Church Holy Nativity Lutheran Church Immanuel Lutheran Church Lutheran Church of the

Resurrection

Minneapolis Area Synod Mount Olivet Lutheran Church Pilgrim Lutheran Church

Premier Bank

Prince Of Peace Lutheran Church

Shepherd Of The Valley

St Anthony Park Lutheran Church St Philip The Deacon Lutheran

Church

St Stephen Lutheran Church St Stephen's Lutheran Church of

West St. Paul

St Timothy Lutheran Church St. Paul Area Synod ELCA University Lutheran Church Of

Women of the ELCA Yellow Medicine Lutheran Church

- ★ Denotes Thrivent Choice Donor
- ♣ Denotes Thrivent Action Team



If you are a Thrivent member, you can designate your Choice Dollars to LCM-TC or apply for a Thrivent Action Team Grant. Contact info@umnlutheran.org for more information.

LCM SUNDAY ONLINE





Each year, we are proud to send out student preachers into congregations around the Minneapolis and St. Paul Area Synods to proclaim the Gospel and share stories of Christ's love made known in and through LCM-TC. Sunday March 22nd would have marked LCM-TC's 4th Annual LCM Sunday where 13 congregations were prepared to welcome students, and to lift up our ministry. And like many of you, our best laid plans came to an abrupt halt as congregations and the University of Minnesota moved online.

Working with partner congregations, LCM-TC quickly found ways to honor the hard work of our preachers and lift up our vital ministry in the midst of chaotic times. Some pre-recorded their sermons, others were a part of a live stream, and still others are waiting for the time when congregations will gather again - to preach in person. And still, the impact of our student preachers won't be the same.

Not only is it a loss to connect in person with our friends and partners, LCM-TC will experience a financial loss as well. In past years, individuals in our partner congregations have generously donated on this day to support our ministry, and we will be missing that outpouring of support this year. We invite you to go online and check out our LCM Sunday page. Please take a few moments to hear the sermons prepared with love, compassion and wisdom by our students, and consider making a financial gift while you're there. Please visit: https://umnlutheran.org/event/lcm-sunday/

COMMUNITY THRIVING IN ALL FORMS



Ashes-to-go on campus

Worship continues on Instagram Live



Servant leader meetings

SOCIAL MEDIA MINISTRY

When program associate, Dana, started working with LCM-TC in January, she was excited to share her gifts and passion for creating community in digital spaces. She knew then what we're all discovering now - social media can be a fertile and holy ground for community building and meaning making. Though it certainly can't replace in person gatherings, in the ever-changing reality of Covid-19 and social distancing, social media allowed us to quickly adapt and allows us to continue to gather students from our scattered corners of the world - all in the name of being the Body of Christ in the world.

Every Wednesday at 8 p.m., the LCM-TC community gathers on Instagram Live for pause @ home. We pray together, hear the Word of God, and continue on with our critical and compassionate conversation around scripture. At first, there were many questions and unknowns. Will this feel like worship? How will the technology cooperate? Who will join us for worship? Will students find meaning and rest in this chaotic time?

As we're still figuring all of this out, trying to catch up to the Holy Spirit, we have been joyfully surprised at the ways the LCM community, across generations, can connect and care for one another in these new spaces. Not only are students and staff robustly engaging in worship, but we've been joined by parents, siblings, alumni, friends, newcomers. The Body of Christ is vast and "just as it is one and has many members, so it is with Christ." We invite you to join us in this new experiment of digital worship. You can find our most recent digital bulletin and more information about pause @ home at umnlutheran.org/get-involved/pause-at-home.

LCM-TC NEWS SPRING 2020



324 Harvard Street SE Minneapolis MN 55414

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

CONNECT WITH US

612-605-8010 info@umnlutheran.org pastorkate@umnlutheran.org

Connect with us on Social Media





@umnlutheran

@umnlutheran

Visit our website

www.umnlutheran.org

Read student blogs, meet the student leaders & subscribe to our monthly e-newsletter.



RETREAT INTO CHRIST'S DEEP PEACE

When Holden Village introduced new rules for entry in response to COVID-19, LCM-TC made the hard choice to cancel our Spring Break trip to Holden Village. It was disappointing to students and leaders alike, but with quick thinking and adaptability, we planned an alternative Spring Break trip to the ARC Retreat Center in Stanchfield, MN.

The retreat was a time for students to escape the busy-ness of University life and reconnect with their identity as a part of God's whole creation. We began and ended each day with

student-led worships that grounded us in God's peace. We explored scripture through an eco-faith Bible Study, took walks through the surrounding woods and each created an art piece, picture, collage, or poem to express how we relate to God through nature. The project challenged students to be vulnerable with themselves and one another, and it built a deep trust among our small community.

In this world that defines us by what we do, we spent three days focusing on how Christ loves and accepts us for who we are. Although, this was not the place we expected to go, these LCM students and leaders were blessed with a chance to pause and recall that God has created us and set us free to love the world, one another, and ourselves, no matter where we are or where we go.

THANK YOU SSF!

We would like to extend a big thank you to the U of M Student Service Fees for providing funding for a variety of our activities. Each year student leaders apply for funds to support our student group. This year they partially funded the following activities: welcome week and outreach, fall retreat, leader retreat, worship supplies, Faith & Leadership, and some operational supplies.